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28" October 2016
Dear Mr. Shankarnarayananiji,

The BCCI has so far not received any directives from the Committee in terms of
the order dated 21.10.2016 for the IPL tender for the IPL season 2018,
appointment of auditor, setting threshold limits for financial transactions,
carrying out its financial transactions etc.

The domestic season has started and the BCCI is facing issues of payments to
be made mainly for the following because we are not releasing the payments
to associations:

1. Allowances to the players who are playing the tournament which is BCCI
proposed tournament and where the association hosting such
tournament is not in a position to make payment of player allowances,
allowances of match officials, umpires etc.

2. Payment to Hotels, airlines, ground transport agencies to whom host
association is not in a position to make the payment due to stoppage of
funds by BCCI.

3. Hosting fees payable to Associations for allowing use of their cricket
infrastructure such as stadiums, grounds, equipment, etc while hosting
matches on behalf of the BCCI.

For domestic season as Rajasthan association is suspended and as per the
orders of the Hon’ble Rajasthan High Court, Team Rajasthan has been formed
which is supervised by BCClI and BCCI needs to make expenditure on the team
Rajasthan as well.

The Committee may issue suitable directions in this regard failing which the
domestic cricket season shall come to a standstill.

For ensuing cricket season and also for IPL production, the BCCI requires
appointment of the production crew. The crew is mainly overseas and a few
are from India. The production crew for cricket is limited world over and they
are required to be appointed immediately as otherwise getting them later
becomes impossible. These appointments are thus required to be initiated and
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completed at the earliest by the Committee failing which cricket telecast will
be gravely affected. The Committee may accordingly issue suitable tender or
other methodology in this regard on an urgent basis so that interest of all
stakeholders in cricket is protected.

Associations such as Orissa, Hyderabad, Goa, Jammu & Kashmir, Assam have
requested the BCCI to release funds for their day to day operations failing
which they would not be able to operate and cricket in the region shall suffer
and come to a standstill. Various other associations have to be paid for usage
of their cricket infrastructure.

In addition, the BCCI is required to execute a Memorandum Of Understanding
with the England and Wales Cricket Board for the upcoming England series and
it entails a commitment on behalf of the BCCI for incurring expenses for English
team. Kindly guide the BCClI on the terms and conditions and manner of
execution of the agreement at the earliest.

Please treat this letter as urgent so that appropriate measures can be taken by
BCCl under the guidance of the Committee to protect the interest of all
stakeholders of cricket in India

Warm Regards,

o

Ajay Shirke
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